Bradworthy CP School

Monday 15th May 2006

Dear Parents,

PTA Meeting / Childcare 
Thanks to everyone who helped to put on the recent Bingo night we are very grateful to you for your efforts.

The event was very well attended and I’m sure everyone had a good time. I think it is great that our PTA is willing to organise events which not only raise money for the school but which are also social events.

There is a PTA meeting in school this Thursday ( 18th May ) evening at 7.30pm.

The PTA does a tremendous job supporting the school so please try and make arrangements to come along to this meeting.
The main business will be planning forthcoming events like the annual sponsored walk and the end of year BBQ and I think that it is important to organise these so that the various jobs a shared out.

I would also like to use this PTA meeting to discuss childcare arrangements, both before and after school, as I understand from several parents that there are problems with provision locally.

As you know the school started to develop plans to offer breakfast and after-school clubs last year. It was our intention to offer a service from 8.00am in the morning and from 3.30pm to 6.00pm in the evening.

We stopped working towards this service due to a lack of interest from parents, however we said at the time that if the situation changed we would look again.

We need to take some steps to see if the situation has changed and this Thursday’s PTA meeting seems a good place to start.

If you have anything to say please come along or drop in a note.

Cubs and Beavers

First Bradworthy Cubs and Beavers are currently looking for a new Cub Leader. At the moment they meet weekly on a Thursday but this can be changed to suit.

If you are interested and want more information call Nikki on 241989.

Measuring Height and Weight of Children in Reception and Year 6.
You’ll find a letter attached to this newsletter from North Devon Primary Care Trust which is asking permission to measure and weigh the children in these two classes.
Its all part of the governments latest scheme to make us all healthier and happier !

We are assured that data will be confidential and that measurements will not be linked to individual children, rather they will be used to give an indication of children’s health on a national level.

If you are happy for your child to take part please return the slip at the bottom of the letter.

Bristol Residential Trip
Since I last wrote to you the children in Years 3 and 4 have been on a three day residential visit to Bristol.

The weather was fantastic and everyone seemed to have a really good time, I certainly did !

We took part in a huge range of educational, and not-so-educational activities including visiting Wooky Hole and the Roman Baths. We also went to Bristol Zoo, the Science Exploratory, Wild Walk and IMAX Cinema @Bristol and in the evenings we went ice skating and took part in laserquest.
I would like to take this opportunity to compliment the children on their enthusiasm and on their excellent behaviour and manners which were commented upon by several people while we were out and about.

They were a real credit to themselves and it was a pleasure being away with them all.
Sports News

We had two football and a netball team at this year’s Merton Rally.
Unfortunately our unsuccessful year continued and there were no trophies again but the children seemed to have a good time and they certainly did their best.
Our netball team got through to the semi-finals where they were beaten 1-0 by Langtree in a very close match.

Both our football teams lost in the second round of their competition, the A-Team after playing outstandingly well to win their first match against Umberleigh by a score of 6-0.

Weather permitting our climbing club will be out on the rocks on Bodmin Moor this Thursday and after their excellent efforts on the cliffs at Nothcott recently we are looking forward to ticking off some more routes.

Sun Hats

I’ve suggested to the children that they wear sun hats on hot days, so we’re obviously going to have several weeks of torrential rain now! 

We are also perfectly happy for them to wear sun cream, however please note that our staff are not permitted to apply it to the children when they are in school.

If the children bring sun cream in they will either have to apply it to themselves or to each other.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

